
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: Mayor Orffer and Council 

From: Paul Nott 

Date: 8/3/2021 

Department: Light and Power 

 

Hello All, 

Since our last report we have had 2 outages. One was an underground fault on Oak 

Meadows and the other was the city wide scheduled outage to replace the 

damaged 505 switch. The switch was damaged last winter during a storm, and we 

opted to coordinate the repair with GHPUD during the summer months. 

 

New service connections have decreased due to the shortage of available buildable 

lots in our community. 

 

We have also begun work on a new line extension headed south on 6th street. This will 

replace the existing line headed up the overgrown alleyway south of 6th street and 

move it to a more manageable location. 

 

We also continue to fill in with line maintenance and system mapping. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, feel free to contact us. 

 

Stay safe and healthy… 

 

Paul 

 

 

 

 

 


